Board of Directors Meeting
June 5, 2018
Minutes

Location: OCCC

Board Members Present: John Condelli, Jim Gallo, Jeff Slaughter
Board Members Not Present:  Tanya Cornwell  
Homeowners Present: 0
7:08pm
Call to order by Jim Gallo
Old Business
Minutes Approved –

May 2018 minutes were motioned by John Condelli for approval, Jeff Slaughter seconded, and the Board approved.

2017 HOA Assessments – 

Found new owner for property and sent letter regarding dues.
New Street Signs – 
Jeff sent out email to neighborhood soliciting feedback on street signs.  We will see what we get.
Bank CD – 
John had inquired about moving roughly $3000 into a CD at the bank to earn interest.  The Board will re-visit this idea once a decision is made on the street signs and entrance sign.
Non-Compliance Issue #3 – 

Homeowner with non-compliance issue will receive letter from ARB asking to have the Homeowner become compliant – ARB waiting for response.  Update:  Homeowner made adjustments to property.  However, the Board will ask Homeowner to complete project fully before approval.  Update:  issue is now resolved and approved.
New Entrance Sign – 

Homeowners proposed entry way sign and Board will entertain updating our entrance sign after completion of new street signs.  The Board would also like to explore adding lights to the new entrance sign.
New Business 
ARB –

Homeowner requested to rebuild entire deck, but didn’t submit plans.  ARB to contact homeowner to get details.
Homeowner requested to place shed in yard.  ARB reviewed lot with homeowner and rejected original location.  Homeowner to resubmit.
ARB previously approved shed on property, but homeowner called and stated it would have a metal roof.  ARB reviewed and denied metal roof shed.

ARB received request to construct fence on property.  ARB visited homeowner to discuss and determined what the homeowner wants to do is different from plans submitted.  Homeowner stated he would resubmit plans.  ARB to follow up with denial letter.

Landscape Maintenance – 

Landscapers to work on the island flower/shrubs and clean up wooded area between Deer Hunter Crossing and the field.  Jim to talk to them with description of exact work to be done.
General Information – 


Jeff to send out spring news letter on speeding and barking dogs with reference to Hanover County Ordinance.

Miscellaneous
The next Board meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, July 10, 2018 @ OCCC at 7pm.  

8:21pm
John motioned to adjourn.  
Jim seconded.  
All aye. Adjourned
